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PASTORôS PAGE... 
                                                                by Pastor Wade Wacholz 

How do you pray? There are many avenues, methods, and 
modes of prayer. We most often pray the Lordôs prayer. We 
pray communally every Sunday, in short, single-themed pray-
ers of the day and in longer petitions of the prayers of the 
people. Prayer is also done silently ï at home, at work, in the 
car, before worship or after. We pray when we sing. We pray 
with our hands, or with our knees, or with our whole bodies, 
even when we dance. We pray in all kinds of ways.  

During this season of Lent we will have the opportunity 
to learn and practice a particular prayer style in our 
Wednesday worship. Prayer Around the Cross is a  
contemplative worship experience where we intentionally  
engage in extended prayer together, gathered around the 
cross of Christ. Our prayer will involve simple songs that are 
easily learned and followed.  It will include readings from 
scripture and other poetry ï designed to call on Godôs  
presence and center our thoughts in that presence. It will  
include the lighting of candles and the opportunity to sit, kneel 
or stand as we pray ï inviting the physical world and our 
whole selves into the prayers we offer.  Space for silence and 
stillness will be made so that we can breathe, rest and listen 
to our hearts during prayer.                                                                               
                                                                           (Continued on page 6) 
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COMMUNITY & FAITH 
               by Baird Linke, Director              
                         Community Engagement & 
                         Faith Formation       

 

We are reminded on Ash Wednesday that 
we are dust, and to dust we shall return. 
The writer of Ecclesiastes echoes the senti-
mentð"All is vanity. What do people gain 
from all the toil at which they toil under 
the sun?ò (Ecc. Ch. 1:2-3) So what is the point 
of it all as we sail through another Lent? Why do 
we anoint our heads with ashes and wear the 
cross? Why do we gather to pray? Why do we 
sing? 

These questions can feel especially heavy 
drudging through the last weeks of spring, and I 
have heard these questions from more than a 
few people in more than a few churches while 
we grapple with our identity in the changing 
trends of our society. 

What do we stand to gain from all our toil? 

This is a good month for the Revitalization Team 
to ask its questions. We are diving deeply into 
the tough questions of our life together as a 
church as we go through the choppy waters of 
Lent. 

How can we listen to the voice of God in a  
society that seems to need God less and less? 
How do we respond with hope to the realities of 
the passage of time? What is the core of our 
message that still remains after the Palms from 
years gone by have burned away?   (Continued)                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What do we stand to gain from all our toil? 

This community is brave enough to look our 
mortality in the eye and wear it like a brand on 
our foreheads. We are digging into the ques-
tions that are scary to ask and I am so honored 
to be on this journey with you. But, friends, 
donôt fear. We know what awaits us on the  
other side of this seasonðwe get to experience 
the joy of promise fulfilled in the resurrection of 
spring every year. That hope is what allows us 
to hear that we are dust and we will be dust 
again while holding our heads high, looking to 
the green buds bursting out of dry branches. 

Join us. Love, Baird 

To join the work of the Revitalization Team 

or offer your thoughts reach out to Direc-

tor of  Community Engagement Baird Linke  

(blinke@calvaryedina.org) 

 

 

 
 

 

No Plastics for Lent! 
The ELCA is being led by our Young Adult 
Ministries for Lent to focus our Lenten 
practices on our relationship with Creation! 
Learn from young people across the  
country about the ways that they make 
space for Creation in their lives and habits, 
and all the ways theyôve seen God through 
that. Follow us on Facebook, Instagram, 
and Twitter (@ELCAYoungAdults) or email  
Director of Faith Formation Baird Linke at 
blinke@calvary.org. Share your Lenten 
practices and Care for Creation with the 
hashtag #NoPlasticsforLent! 

Stephen Wilkes TM 2015 ** 

  Thank you,  Dottie!  

 Thank you for all your work to make 

the Spaghetti Dinner such a success!  

mailto:blinke@calvary.org
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                                                                                                                                   Sanctuary Stained Glass 

SPAGHETTI DINNER & 

VBS FUNDRAISER : 

                    Thank you!  
What a wonderful day we had 
on Sunday, February 9! In spite 
of thick driving snow and unplowed 
parking lot, many brave and deter-
mined people showed up to cele-
brate with our WOW kids as they 
helped decorate, prepare and serve 
our annual spaghetti dinner to not 
only our Calvary family, but also  
very interested and loyal folks from 
St. Albanôs. 

A huge thank you from WOW! members to all of the adults 
who came to be served and to enjoy the food and fellow-
ship.  You came out on a less-than-desirable travel day to 
be with us. Again thank you for your coming and for your 
generosity. (To date we have received $1023.00 toward our 
joint summer VBS program.) 

Thank you, thank you, thank 
you to Josie, Lorelai, Tristan, 
Sabrina, Alec, David and Isabel 
for all of your service. You are a 
great group to work with.  Well 
done!  

Special thanks to Sandy Nelson, 
Bonnie Demarce-Koll, Jen Nelson, 
Baird Linke, Marty Fergus and all 
those who helped in some way with 
set-up, in the kitchen, or clean-up.  
All of your help was very much ap-
preciated. 

Finally, thank you to Thrivent for 
the Thrivent Action Team Grant 
that gave us $250.00 seed money 
to fund the dinner. 

What a blessing you all are  
to the youth of Calvary and St. Albans!   

3/5      Georgia Miller     

3/6      Bill Hansen 

3/7      Peter Pederson  

3/8      Zach DeMarce    

3/8      John Mulliken 

3/9      Elie Strittmater 

3/11    Martha Kosse 

3/14    Marlys Hanson 

3/20    Nancy Page 

3/25   Jim Jensen 

3/25   Dick Page 

3/26   Ron DeLong 

3/28 Candy Quilling 
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 WORSHIP & ACTIVITIES  
 

WORSHIP ON SUNDAYS at 10:30 a.m.  
You ARE INVITED! Come as you are! 
Celebrate Holy Communion on the first and third Sundays. 

 
 
 
 

 
COFFEE HOUR FOLLOWING SUNDAY WORSHIP 
All are welcome to Coffee Hour in the Fellowship Hall. 
From September through April, a member of the Church Council hosts and 
provides ñsmall treatsò for the entire month (4-5 Sundays). You are welcome 
to assist them! See the Sign-up List in the Kitchen for details. 
Join us for Coffee, Love & Community (CLC)  

SUNDAY CONNECÀIONS: ñGod at the Centerðthe Why of Churchò 
Join us on March 1st and  March 15th  at 9:30 a.m.  
Together, we will seek to build up our skills in centering our daily life in 
Godôs presence following cues in The Centered Life: Awakened, Called, 
Set Free, Nurtured by Jack Fortin (2006). 
Grab a Cup of Coffee & Join the Conversation in the Library! 

 
 

MENôs BREAKFAST & FELLOWSHIP    (RISE & SHINE!) 

Join us on Saturday, March 14th (8:00 a.m.)  
Joint breakfast with the Men of  Shepherd of the Hills 
(MoSOTH). Come and hear our own Baird Linke share learnings 
from the 2019 Climate Change Summit in Madrid, Spain.  
See you in the Fellowship Hall to join the conversation. 
 

  

WOMENôs BIBLE STUDY & COFFEE FELLOWSHIP 
All are invited to our monthly Bible Study  
on the first Wednesday of the month.  
The Bible Study from Gather Magazine (WELCA) guides the discussion. 
 Join us in the Library on Wednesday, March 4th at 10:00 a.m. 

BOOK CLUB 
Our March selection is The Autobiography of Miss Jane Pittman by  
Ernest J. Gaines (1971).  Writing in the first person, Gaines tells the story of a coura-
geous black woman who began life as a slave and lived to take part in the civil-rights movement 
of the 1960s.  From Life ñStunning. I know of no black novel about the South that excludes quite 
the same refreshing mix of wit and wrath, imagination and indignation, misery and poetry.   

Join us on Tuesday, March 17th at 5:30 p.m.   

 

  
 WOMEN 
Àogether 

CLC 

CHECK OUT OR REVISIT OUR CHURCH WEBSITE: 

http://www.calvaryedina.org! 

À 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

NEW: SERMONS & MUSIC AVAILABLE ON YOUTUBE! 
Now we have two ways to view sermons on YouTube 
1) Go to our websiteôs homepage and click on  ñSermons on YouTubeò. 
2)Go to www.youtube.com and enter, Calvary Lutheran Edina.     
Thank you to Carol Dubay & Greg Coon!                             
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